
Memorandum 

Date: July 19, 201 I 

To: Mayor and Members of the City Council 

From: Councilmember Rae Gabelich, Eighth District 
Councilmember Patrick O'Donnell, Fourth D' 
Councilmember Gerrie Schipske, Fifth Distri 

Subject: Request for Study Session on Oil Revenues 

The City utilizes the Upland Oil Fund to account for all costs and revenues for the City's 
proprietary oil interests and for accumulating reserves to pay for the City's portion of well- 
abandonment and site-clearance liabilities. 

The sources of revenue for the Upland Oil Fund are revenues from the City's participation in 
proprietary oil operations and overhead fees received by the City as Unit Operator for the 
Tidelands Oil Operations. 

Net revenues from the Upland Oil Fund, after the requisite expenditures and reserves, are 
transferred to the General Fund. 

According to the Second Quarter Budget Performance Report to the City Council on June 7, 
201 1, the General Fund is expected to receive more than $20 million from the Upland Oil 
Fund in Fiscal Year 201 1. This amount constitutes the fourth largest source of revenue to the 
General Fund. 

In addition to the Uplands Oil Fund, the City also receives revenues in the Tideland Oil 
Revenue Fund. This fund is used to account for the proceeds from oil operations within the 
Tidelands area. 

With the passage of the Measure D Charter Amendment, the Tidelands Oil Revenue Fund 
has increased its revenue by $18 million in the first six months of FY 11. The Harbor 
Department estimates that, based on current oil prices, will total an additional $40 million in 
FY 11 and and additional $37 million in FY 12. 

Due to the significant impact that oil revenues have on the City's General Fund and Tidelands 
Operating Fund, we request a thorough review and discussion of these funds. 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

Request the City Manager to provide a separate Study Session to the City Council on the 
Uplands Oil Fund and the Tidelands Oil Revenue Fund, including a review for the past 20 
years of the budgeted and actual revenues, the budgeted per barrel price and the actual 
average per barrel price, expenditures and liabilities for the funds, and the impact in budgeted 
and one-time revenues to the General Fund and Tidelands Operating Fund; and request a 
quarterly update on the status of the oil revenues. 




